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   Normal classes for all  
   learners continue        
          
 
 
       Primary School Assembly 

 High School Sport continues 
 
 
 Extra Math Classes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
                                                                                    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents / Guardians 

Welcome to Spring with a difference! We hope you are well and ready for the end of this term. 

Thank you for all your support thus far! Our matriculants are currently going well half-way into 

their Prelim Exams and we continue to keep them in our prayers! All grade 12 learners will be 

attending compulsory Boot camp classes in the first week of the holidays at RSA and Sky City. The 

entire school will be celebrating Heritage Day with a spectacular “Clash of the Cultures” show on 

Tuesday 26th of September (info in detail to follow). All our term 3 Cycle Tests for grades 1-11 

have been successfully completed and we cannot wait for the positive results! Reports will be 

handed out the start of term 4 to all learners. The school will be closed on Monday 25th of 

September in light of Heritage Day which is on a Sunday this year. We have introduced the Summer 

Uniform and would like all parents to assist us in making sure the correct uniform is worn every 

day! I would also just like to remind all parents about our next Open Day on the 28th of October. 

Normal classes for all grades will continue until the school closes on Friday 29th of September. 

Mr. B. Freitas (School Director) 

1. 24 September – Heritage Day 

2. 25 September – School Holiday 

3. 26 September – “Clash of the Cultures” Show 

4. 29 September – School Closes   

5. Sport continues this term 

6. 29 September – School Closes for term 3. 

7. We are very pleased to welcome 3 new teachers at our 

Primary School this term which will give us stability for the 

rest of the year: 

Miss Ruqayyah Rahemah – Grade 4 English 

Miss Devynn Farquhar – Grade 1 Educator 

Miss Chante Vogel – Grades 6&7 Afrikaans FAL 

Welcome to RSA and we hope that your stay will benefit our 

learners, parents and school! 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 

“The important thing to remember about 

mathematics is not to be frightened” – Richard 
Dawkins 

 

 

 
A big congratulations to our Mathematics 

Olympiads Oarona Moloi and Emily 

Mashiane whom received 2nd place at District 

level and furthered their horizon by 

competing at Provincial level on the 6th of 

September. 

 

Emily Mashiane was part of the top 10 in the 

whole of Ekurhuleni South with a 7th 

postion. 
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PRE-PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

A big congratulations to our Social Sciences 
Olympiads at District level. 
Vutami Mkhuvele 
Onkarabetse Gcuku 
Siyamthanda Magagula 
 

Heritage 
Celebrations 

26 September 
2023 



 

On the 26th of September, we will be celebrating   
Heritage month. 
Learners will be dressed in their   
beautiful traditional attires.  
  
 

HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 
GRADE 12 NEWS: 
We are so proud to share with you the 
excellent attendance of our grade 12 
Candidates who are busy writing their 
Preparatory Examination. 
We had our training with them and they 
fully understand that it is not to their own 
benefit to miss out on an Exam paper. 
Well done so far grade 12!!! 
 
 

 
The grade 8s up to grade 11s are done with their            
Controlled Tests, however, certain subjects are  
still administering formal School-Based 
Assessments. In light of this, we expect ALL 
LEARNERS to be in school. 
 

We would like to extend warm welcome to 
our new Teachers in primary school: 
Mam D.Farquhar 
Mam R. Rahemah 
Mam C. Vogel 
 

 
 
 

  
                                                                                                                                                                      
     

       
 
  
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
                                                             
 

 
 
Recipe for success: Study while others are 
sleeping; working while others are loafing; 
Prepare while others are playing and 
DREAM while others are WISHING. 
    
 
  
 
 

               
               

 
 

 
 
  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
DISCIPLINE DEPARTMENT 
 
Congratulations to Ms N. Mkhabela and Ms M. 
Ndhlovu-Tsodzo for their appointments as high 
school and primary school Discipline 
coordinators respectively 

Congratulations to our learners who 
accumulated the highest merits in the 
grade for the month of August. 
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